
General Committee Meeting Thursday June 14th 34. 

 

Present: Jas Kershaw in the Chair.  

Messrs L Boardman, H Ridyard, J Taylor, J H Barratt, E Raines, R Bennett, R Wood, G Robson, 

E S Jones, W H Andrew and J Gibson. 

 

The Minutes of last meeting held May 10th were read and adopted. 

 

The following duly nominated and seconded were passed for membership by ballot: - Messrs 

W C Woods, Harold Postle, S Guinan, Wm Monk, Miss H Garside, Miss C Wood, Miss M 

Reaney, and Mrs K D Murchison.  

 

Honorary Members: Mrs R Whitfield and Mrs E Tanner. 

 

The transfer of Mr W Clegg from honorary to playing member was agreed to. 

 

The following accounts were was passed for payment: - R Butterworth 18/-, Music Shop 15/, 

J Burton & Son 11/-, Taylor & Fothergill 5/1/8, P M Mellor 11/8, Fire Insurance 2/1/9. Total 

£9-19-1. 

 

A letter from the Ladies Committee was read and in which was forwarded a cheque for £25 

as a donation to the Tractor Fund.  The Committee expressed their great appreciation of this 

welcome assistance. The Secretary reported that he had written thanking the Ladies on the 

Committee’s behalf. 

 

The Secretary submitted sketch plan of proposed Urinal next Professional’s Shop, also the 

enlarging of Shop and stated that the cost would be £10 “apart from the alteration to the 

boarding and screen”. It was decided that the work be proceeded with. 

 

Mr Raines gave particulars and explained the position of the Club in reference to deduction 

of tax by Mr Kenworthy from the rent, also matters in connection with the assessment. The 

question of tax deduction was allowed to lie; but Mr Raines was asked to prepare and appeal 

relative to Schedule B on Waterworks Land. 

 

The Minutes of the House Committee, Handicap Committee and Greens Committee were 

taken as read. 

 

The suggestion book was produced and contained the following: - That the numbers at 

which strokes are given and received be put on the tee boxes; this was signed by F Ogden.  A 

suggestion signed by C Havill, was made that a notice be placed on the door when the 

Committee is sitting to prevent intrusion and embarrassment.  

In reference to the suggestion made by F Ogden, the Committee had already decided to 

carry out the idea, but were awaiting a favourable opportunity when the work can be 

undertaken without interfering with work of importance on the course. It was agreed that 

the suggestion of C Havill be carried out. 

 

Jas Kershaw 

12/6/34. 


